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10 January 2004

In attendance or represented:  Rick and Sheryl Hobbs, John Kane, Rocky Mountain Bible Church (Gordon and Virginia Warner), Bill Schenk, Marge Seabourn and Bill Hyde, Rick and Renee Spiess, Dianne Stuhr, Dean and Mimi Trautner.
Not present/not represented: Joe and Kallene Casias, Dorinda Cremer, Joyce Dierauer, Stephanie Ford, Toni Moen and John Griffin, Tim and Leslie Payne, Jack and Mary Sullivan,
Meeting called to order at 6:36 PM.
Minutes were read and approved.
Old Business
The following items from the summer meeting were still open and were discussed.

John Kane asked about getting natural gas into the condos.  He will look into what the cost would be.

· John looked into this and it appears to be very expensive (on the order of $20,000) to bring in gas to the building from the street.  It does not appear to be cost effective to bring in gas.

· Closed.

There was some flooding in the Casias' unit due to the water coming off of the roof.  Bill is going to look into getting an estimate on getting some gutters put in there and other similar places.  Bill S. will get the estimate to Bill H. who will email it out to the association membership for approval.

· Four gutters were put on the backs of the units at a cost of approximately $320.
· Closed.

When John Kane bought his unit the radon test was twice the allowable unit.  Randy Quatemont paid for a contractor to install a radon vent.  John will ask the contractor to see if it's possible to take care of the whole building with one vent.

· It is possible but we would have to test each individual unit to see if the radon has been taken care of by the venting.  A radon test case is $20 and you have to leave it there for two days with the windows and doors shut.  This would only be necessary in the units having basements as radon is heavier than air.
· Closed.

We need to seal the driveways next year.  It's a lot less money to do it ourselves.  We will do it on the condo cleanup day next summer.  There are some cracks in the driveway that need filled this year.  John Kane will get some filler and it will be done over the July 4 weekend by those who are here for the annual picnic/potluck.

· John went out and filled some of the worst of them.  We should fill the remainder of the hairline cracks before we seal the driveway this coming summer.  John Kane will pick up the materials for this.
· OPEN.

We may need some new heat tape in the gutters.  Bill Schenk will look into this and take care of it.

· The small building has two new ones and the larger building has one new one.  Those were the only ones that were not working.  We should recheck the heat tapes at the work day this summer.
· OPEN.

There was talk of putting in a Jacuzzi.  John Kane will look into the cost and impacts on insurance.  Gordon Warner noted that it will cost about $20/month for electricity and another $15/month for chemicals.  It will likely need to be fenced.

· John thinks the Jacuzzi raises several issues like who's unit would it be behind and the issue of late night guests and noise.  We would need to put it at the back of the property and build a gazebo or other structure for it.  Dean thinks it would cost several thousand dollars for the tub itself.  We decided not to pursue this at this time.
· CLOSED

After the [summer 2004] meeting we realized that Randy Quatemont who recently sold his unit to John Kane was the association Vice-President thus leaving the position vacant.  Association President Bill Schenk appointed John Kane to serve as acting association Vice-President pending confirmation by the association membership at the January 2004 meeting.

· It was moved, seconded, and carried by acclamation to confirm John as association Vice-President.
New Business

The condo cleanup day will be on June 12, 2004 and will start at 9AM.  It will be a BYOB/BYOF.

The following items will be done

· Clean, fill, and seal the driveway

· Clean and seal the decks

· Check function of heating tape in gutters

· The other usual clean up items will be posted by Bill S. the morning of the cleanup.
We decided that we need to discuss the painting at the summer meeting.  There are issues as to what is to be done and what is being done.  John Kane brought this up.
Dianne stated that we need to increase the monthly dues by $10 in order to make the 2004 budget balance.  This will allow us to have a budget for maintenance.  We had a zero budget for maintenance for 2003 and we actually had $1283 in expenses which was a major contributor to the 2003 deficit of $1722.  Increases in Cable TV, Insurance, and Snowplowing over the budgeted items accounted for most of the rest of the 2003 deficit. Snowplowing was up because we actually paid for 13 months in 2003 (Dec 2002 was paid in Jan of 2003).  The options are either to increase the dues by $10 or to dip into the reserve payments to meet maintenance expenses.  

The members present decided unanimously to increase the dues by $10 starting with the February 2004 payment.  Dianne will prepare a new budget to reflect this decision.  Bill Hyde will send out an email to let people know the new dues are $140 plus the $30 reserve contribution for a total of $170 per month.
We also need to look at the reserve account and decide what our target balance should be. The general thinking at the meeting was that a target balance of $10,000 was appropriate.  We will bring this up at the summer meeting and discuss it then.  Dianne also noted that she had had to borrow from the reserve in order to meet operating expenses in certain high expense months.  Since the borrowing was promptly repaid the next month, we decided that this was not and issue and was an appropriate use of the reserve to smooth out expenses.
There are a bunch of rocks that have deteriorated.  We will discuss this issue at the June meeting.
Maintenance Cycle
Our building maintenance plan runs on a 3 year cycle

· 1999 - Building was stained

· 2000 - Blue trim was painted

· 2001 - Off year (sealing the driveway)

· 2002 – Staining

· 2003 – Blue trim painted
· 2004 – Off year (seal the driveway)

The meeting adjourned at 7:42 PM.

Items for discussion at Saturday, June 12, 2004 Association Meeting
· Painting – John Kane
· Reserve Account target balance

· Replacement of deteriorated rock façade elements
